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Dear Tallong families and friends, 

What a busy but exciting term we have just experi-

enced. We had so many school and P&C events for 

our students and community to enjoy. As principal of 

Tallong I am very proud of how our students represent 

our school at school functions in and out of school 

grounds.  

I would like to thank all the parent volunteers yester-

day for assisting throughout the day at the canteen for 

the soccer gala. A special thank you to the parents 

that were behind the scenes baking, making jelly cups 

and organising the bbq and other items.  It was very 

successful and the profits will go towards a P&C pro-

ject. 

NAPLAN RESULTS FOR YEAR 3 AND 5 

The 2019 NAPLAN results have arrived and once 

again we are proud of the students’ achievements. 

Letters to Parents were sent home last week detailing 

your child’s results across all domains. As recom-

mended by NESA (NSW Education Standards Authori-

ty), ‘parents and carers should take particular care in 

considering the 2019 results if your child experienced 

disruptions in taking the NAPLAN tests due to connec-

tivity issues. Class teachers are best placed to provide 

insight into students’ educational progress’. 

WORLD TEACHERS’ DAY  

World Teachers' Day is held internationally on 5 Octo-

ber. Due to the holidays, on Wednesday of Week 1 

October 16, we will celebrate World Teachers’ Day. It 

will be an opportunity to thank the wonderful teachers 

at Tallong Public School for their dedication and pas-

sion they give each and every day.  
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KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS 2020 

We are now taking enrolments for Kindergarten 2020. 

Please come into the office and speak with a member 

of staff or give us a call for further information. If you 

are planning to enrol a Kindergarten child for next year, 

please come to the school office to complete the enrol-

ment process by 27th September.  

CHANGES TO ENROLMENT POLICY 

The Department of Education has strengthened its  

enrolment policy regarding the enrolment of non-local 

students. Changes to the policy include schools having 

an enrolment cap based on their permanent class-

rooms. This cap will affect the school’s ability to enrol 

non-local students. Parents enrolling children will now 

be asked to provide the 100 point residential address 

check to confirm they live within the school’s designat-

ed intake area. Documents accepted for this check can 

be found at: https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-

schools/going-to-a-public-school/media/documents/

Residential-address-check.pdf  

More information about the Department of Education’s 

enrolment policy can be found at: https://

education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-

public-school/media/documents/changes-to-the-

enrolment-policy-for-parents.pdf  

TELL THEM FROM ME PARENT SURVEY 

We are encouraging parents to participate in The Tell 

Them From Me Parent Survey. It is anonymous, volun-

tary, and easy-to-use. It is based on a comprehensive 

questionnaire covering parents' perceptions of their 

child's experiences at home and at school. 

Insights into parent and staff communication, activities 

and practices at home, and parent voice on the 

school's support of learning and behaviour all build an 

accurate and timely picture that schools can use for 

practical improvements.  

The link to complete the survey is http://

nsw.tellthemfromme.com/yj7d2  

Tallong P.S. 

A nurturing small school environment with 

caring and committed staff. 
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PRINCIPAL AWARD WINNERS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEK 6 CLASS AWARDS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LOST PROPERTY 

On the last day of term we will be going through the 
lost property basket. Items with names will be handed 
back to the students, items with no names will be giv-
en to the clothing pool. PLEASE LABEL YOUR BE-
LONGINGS! 

TERM 4 ITEMS 

Teachers have planned some exciting things for Term 
4. I just wanted to mention some of the activities/
programs so you are aware.  

Term 3 Week 10 Thursday 26th September, 2019 

SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL APPLICATIONS FOR 
2021  

Parents of children currently in Year 5 who are interest-
ed in applying for a position in a Selective High School 
are advised that the process will begin during the sec-
ond week of the school holidays. The dates are as fol-
lows:  

 8 October 2019 Application for entry in 2021 

opens online  

 11 November 2019 Application for entry in 2021 

closes. Late applications will not be accepted.  

 All applicants are required to sit the Selective 

High School Placement Test to be held on Thurs-

day 12 March 2020.  

 

Applications are completed online. Parents who would 

like more information regarding the process should 

read the information contained in the following two 

links:  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-

high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7/

application-process 

  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-

high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 

 

If parents have any questions or need assistance with 

applying please contact the school. 

 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS AND STUDENTS RETURN 

MONDAY 14 OCTOBER  

After a busy term full of hard work, community events, 
fun activities and lots of learning, I would like to wish 
everyone a happy holiday. Enjoy the time with family 
and friends and thanks to all our teachers, staff, par-
ents and students for making this such a productive 
term. Please note that there is no Staff Development 
Day to begin the term so all students will return on the 
Monday.  

 

Regards 

Scott Osborne 
Principal 

Teagan Ella Hamish 

Estelle Anderson Ronny 

River  Tait Hayden O 

Landyn Maddie Isaac 

Cooper Jonathon Deacon 

Paige Spike Finley 

 Bodhi  

Koalas Kookas Kangas 

Eve Paige Jack M 

Teagan Jonathon Logan 

Aaron Brianna P Hayden D 

Aaliyah Tait Stevie 

2020        

leadership 

Year 6 Fun 

Fair 

Walk-a-thon End of year 

fun day 

Year 6    

Farewell 

Swim school Cricket gala 

day 

Presentation 

Day 

School disco Zoo         

excursion 

Volunteers 

morning tea 

Year 6 camp 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7/application-process
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Planning for 2020  

 

Dear Parents and Carers  

We are currently planning classes and staffing for 2020. In order to do this, we need to know 

who is not returning to our school next year.  

If you are leaving Tallong Public School and not returning in 2020 please complete the slip 

below.  

Forms can be submitted to the office or given to your child’s class teacher.  

S Osborne 

Principal  

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Student/s Not Returning to Tallong Public School in 2020  

Name: ___________________________________ Class: __________________  

Name: ___________________________________ Class: __________________  

Name: ___________________________________ Class: __________________  

The relocation is due to:  

□ moving overseas or interstate  

□ moving to NSW Department of Education School _____________________ (insert school)  

□ moving to an Independent/Catholic School ___________________________(insert school) 
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Next P&C Meeting  

    Tuesday 5th November, 2019                                   

@ 7:00pm All welcome! 

 
 
 
 



 Page 5 

 

Hosted by the Koalas 
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Have Your Say on Before and After School Care 

The NSW Government is committed to providing before and after school care to all 
students of public   primary schools in New South Wales. As part of the reform,      
a parent web form has been established by Service NSW that will enable parents 
to tell the department about their specific care needs and to stay up to date with 
any new developments. 

The information provided by parents will help the Department of Education to un-
derstand your needs, give them insights into where there are gaps in service deliv-
ery and help to ensure the extra places are delivered where they are required.  

Have you say today at https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/basc. 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/basc
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/basc
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TERM 3 Monday  Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday  

Week 10 23/9 

 

24/9 

 

25/9 

Playgroup        

9:30 - 11:00am    

Art and Craft with 

Janet   

Soccer Gala Day 

26/9 

Library 

Newsletter 

Music 

 

 

27/9 

Sports Day                   

Tennis     

Formal Assembly 

2-3pm  

            

TERM 4 

Week 1 

 

14/10 
 
Students return      
today 

15/10 16/10 
 
Scripture 
 

17/10 

Library 

Music 

 

18/10 

Sports Day -

Tennis catch up 

lesson 

NRL Visit 9-11am 

 

Week 2 21/10 

 

22/10 

 

23/10 

Playgroup        

9:30 - 11:00am    

Art and Craft with 

Janet   

 

24/10 

Library 

Newsletter 

Music 

 

 

25/10 

Sports Day                    

Walkathon   

Term 4 accounts 

due            

Week 3 

 

28/10 
 
 

29/10 30/10 
 
Scripture 
 

31/10 

Library 

Music 

 

1/11 

Sports Day -   

Tennis catch up 

lesson 

Assembly 2:30 

Disco 5-7  

 

Remember the best way to keep in touch with what is happening at our school and receive 

newsletters is with the School Stream app.                                                                        

Download it today, it’s FREE! Once downloaded search for ‘Tallong Public School’.  

Calendar of Events  


